
 
  
  
  
  
  
Attention: Oregon Non-Resident Adjusters 
  
Regarding: Continuing Education Requirements 
  
Greetings, 
  
It has come to our attention that a recent law change left ambiguous the continuing education 
(CE) requirements for non-resident adjusters. Adjusters attempting to renew their license with us 
in January 2022 were informed of Oregon’s requirement that all adjusters obtain 24 hours of CE. 
However, upon revisiting the statute, we are now seeking to clarify by rule to allow for complete 
reciprocity for CE credits and requirements with the adjusters home state or designated home 
state.  
  
As has historically been the case, the division will accept the CE requirements of home or 
designated home states and there will be an automatic granting of reciprocity for CE credits. You 
will not need to file for course approval nor notify the Division of completed CE. The division 
will commence rulemaking on this subject in April 2022 to resolve the ambiguity to maintain our 
historical position on non-resident CE. 
  
If you have been notified that you need to complete additional CE to meet the Oregon 
requirement, we apologize for the inconvenience.  
  
We appreciate your patience as we work through this process and clarify the requirements 
through the rulemaking process. 
  
Thank you, 
  
Haven Garber  
Manager of Licensing & NDP  
  
Division of Financial Regulation (DFR) 


